American Birkebeiner Ski Foundation

Board of Directors Meeting

July 16, 2012

Members present: Jane Bidwell, John Garrett, John Kotar, Dennis Kruse, John Leighton, Sue Scheer, Joe Timmerman. Participating by phone: Dave Nelson.  Also present: Ned Zuelsdorff, Shellie Milford, Susan Kendrick, Steve Narveson.  Members absent: Bill Bauer, Don Becker, Scott Chapin, Tom Duffy, Mary Wingfield
Meeting called to order at 4 p.m. by Sue Scheer, President

There were no changes to the Agenda.

Minutes of the meeting of June 15, 2012, were approved

Reports.

Finance Committee.  Joe Timmerman reported that, for the 2011/12 fiscal year, ABSF ended in the black $49,860.  The Statement of Financial position reflects cash payments for the 2013 events which are deferred revenue.  Discussion took place regarding adding two budget items: $50,000 for new office space and $250,000 for new trail head or back-up start area.  Joe Timmerman made a motion and John Garrett seconded the motion to add the two items to the capital budget category.  Discussion followed regarding whether or not to add these items now or amend the budget at a later time when we have more information regarding site location.  Joe Timmerman changed his initial motion by splitting the two proposals.  He moved to add $50,000 to current budget capital expenditures for an office upgrade.  John Garrett seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  Joe moved to add $250,000 for a trail head/back-up start area.  John Garrett seconded the motion.  Questions again arose as to necessity of placing this in the budget without having firm plan.  Response was that this money represents a commitment to a plan, not authorization to spend it.  Motion passed.  John Leighton and Dennis Kruse opposed the motion.
Joe brought up discussion about the Skier Development Committee and spending authority.  He made a motion to give authority to the Skier Development Committee to grant any approved organization up to $2,000.  Any amount above $2000 would require full Board approval.  The total budgeted amount is $40,000.  Jane Bidwell seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Skier Development.  Discussion took place regarding updating the application guidelines and deadline date so that organizations can plan their budget earlier in the year.  Also, the Committee needs 3-5 members before meeting can be held.  Sue Scheer indicated that she would be a committee member.

Competition Committee.  No report.

John Garrett indicated that he is now the unofficial liaison between CXC and ABSF.  Questions have been raised about training camp date conflicts and use of Birkie trademarked names.  Joe Timmerman made a motion which stated that the Board of Directors shall approve any event which requests use of our trademarked words to name the event.  Dennis Kruse seconded the motion.  After discussion, motion passed.

Trail and Facilities Committee.
John Garrett said that the Trail and Facilities Committee meeting centered around start and trail access with Telemark as well as alternative sites.  There are no guarantees that Telemark property will be available to utilize for Birkie events. In the meantime, it is important to look at other options which include: Leonard School Rd/Klebenow property; potential area in Sawyer County that has been discussed with the County; Duffy’s field (for either start or finish of race).  Pros, cons and concerns about location were expressed.   
Regarding the Birkie office facility, there have been several meetings of staff which involved looking at the log cabin and old library on the corners of Hwy 63 and Main.  Neither are of particular interest to replace current building/location.  A serious option is demolishing the current building and building a new facility on the location.  Money has been allocated for this in the capital improvement section of the budget.
Executive Director Report
Ned reported that 4340 people have registered for the Birkie, Korte and Prince Haakon, which is 1560 ahead of last year at this time.  The Trail Run has 150 registrants including 9 teams.  There are 36 people signed up for the Birkie Paintball event on July 28th.  Ned has been working with the National Guard in the Twin Cities regarding a troupe exchange they will have with their counterparts in Norway.  The Norwegian equivalent of the National Guard will be there during the 2013 Birkie week.  Possibly some of the Norwegian troups will come up here to participate in an event.  A 40th Anniversary Coordinator will be hired shortly.  Ned has met with Robin Buchholz and talked to Dick Short and Steve Kaufman and all have agreed verbally to a trail access plan.  Ned will draft a revision of last year’s agreement.  John Leighton indicated that he has had communication with Robin, Mr Gump (potential buyer) and others regarding access to the property and some past concerns.  Ned explained that Robin has a lease agreement for management of Telemark property through September 1st which might be extended.  
Dennis Kruse made a motion and John Leighton seconded the motion to authorize Ned to spend $10,000 on sight improvements at Duffy’s Field.  Motion passed.

The Brickhouse will be providing food for the Birkie Trail Run. Telemark will offer beer for sale.
Trail Access Update and Long Term Planning
Lengthy discussion took place regarding possible trail head/start area options including: Klebenow property (Leonard School Rd) and several other sites off of Hwy 63 in both Bayfield and Sawyer Counties.  Sawyer County would like to see an additional trail head developed and has expressed interest in supporting the possibility.  John Garrett made a motion that the ABSF give a commitment to Sawyer County to building a trail at a trail head site if access to the property is available.  John Kotar seconded the motion.  After discussion, motion passed.  Ned will communicate this action to Sawyer County.

Office space.  Sue Scheer suggested that a committee be formed to discuss the Birkebeiner office facility.  The Facility Committee would be separate from the Trail Committee.  Committees will be established at the September organizational meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

